HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING 
COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 14, 2011
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:35 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Ellen Raifsnider, Mitch Corbin, Karen Rich, Mary Borders, Shannon England and Claudia Richardson.
Agenda

After reviewing the agenda a motion was made by Mitch Corbin and seconded by Karen Rich to add the PD Plan to the agenda and start the meeting.  No items were pulled.
February Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the February 14, 2011 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes and revisions made, a motion was made by Shannon England and seconded by Mary Borders to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Public Comment
Maria Chaney presented to the Council the Classroom Assessment Policy and the Student and Family Support Services Policy.  The Council will read over the policies and make any recommendations to them.
Good News Report

Mrs. Campbell reported that the SACS accreditation went well.  She also reported that our Preschool Teacher, Maryjane Boes will receive the Teacher of the Year award with a reception being held in May in Campbellsville in her honor.  Mr. Corbin reported that Jump Rope for Heart made $6,742.59 for this worthy cause.
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Assessing Student Achievement

Mrs. Campbell reported that “Buddy Lists” for teachers were being compiled and teachers were being paired with students to work with for the upcoming testing.  The Leadership Team will be doing goal setting with the children.  She also reported that March 24th will be the Assessment Night for 6th grade and invitations will be sent to the students who received Proficient or Distinguished.
NEW BUSINESS

Accident Report

The accident report was reviewed by the Committee with no action taken.

Section 7

The Section 7 needs list was presented to the Council by Mrs. Campbell.  It was reviewed and after some changes were made, a motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider and seconded by Claudia Richardson to submit as revised.

Staffing Allocations

Mrs. Campbell gave out allocations for the Council to review.  After reviewing, Claudia Richardson made a motion to accept the allocations at this time with a second received by Shannon England.

PD Plan

The PD Plan that was submitted earlier in the meeting by Maria Chaney was looked over and reviewed.  A motion was made by Mitch Corbin and seconded by Karen Rich to accept the PD Plan.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
PLANNING
SACS Update
Mrs. Campbell reported to the Council that Heartland Elementary received their SACS accreditation.  Everyone was quite pleased with the results and a copy of the report could be submitted at a later date for the Council to review.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget and the local budgets were reviewed by the Council.  A motion was made by Karen Rich to accept the Per Pupil budget and a second was received by Mary Borders.  Consensus was reached by the Council. A motion was then made by Claudia Richardson and seconded by Mitch Corbin to accept the Local Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
At this time, a motion was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Mary Borders to extend the meeting an extra 20 minutes.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

The Classroom Assessment Policy was discussed and reviewed.  It was decided to take the policy back to the committee to survey staff and get their input on this before it is accepted.  
OLD BUSINESS
None
ON-GOING LEARNING
None

EXECUTIVE SESSION

None
ANNOUNCEMENTS
The following announcements were made by Mrs. Campbell.
· Partnering with Parents, March 22nd, 7:30 am and 5:30 pm

· March 23rd 4th nine weeks begins

· March 24th, Assessment Night will be held at 6:30 pm

· Report Cards will go home March 28th  

· PS & Kindergarten registration will be held from 9 to 2 pm on March 25th
· March 31st, Internet Safety Program will be held at 6 pm

· Spring Break will be April 4th through the 8th
· Testing Window will begin April 25th

AGENDA

Our next meeting will be April 11, 2011 at 3:30 pm with the same agenda.  

With no further items on the agenda, Karen Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Ellen Raifsnider.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
